BRAEHEAD PRIMARY SCHOOL

MINUTES – 12 MARCH 2018
1.Welcome and Apologies

Attendees: 

Kerry McLean (Chair)  

 Amanda Harrison 

Vicky MacLean (Clerk)  

 Elaine Lewis 

Louise Samphier (Acting Head)  Hayley Preece   

Carol McKenzie   

Apologies  

Franca Maugeri-Todard  
Carol Davie

Martin Shaw 


Susan Mackay

Glenda O’May 


Susan Cunningham

2.Approval of the Minutes of the previous meeting(s).

Minutes from 18/10 approved

Minutes from 22/11, a change was requested from Carol which has now been amended and sent around everyone. 

3.Matters arising not covered in the agenda
Traffic Mitigation – There has not been much impact to the traffic at the moment with the work that is going on with the bridge.  The flashing speed camera on pike road seems to be working well.
4. Three wishes survey feedback (Martin)

  As Martin was unable to attend the meeting we have decided to move item to our next meeting. 

5. Head Teacher’s Report (including HT Appointment, PEF Allocation)
  Staffing Update

Sally Tweed in the nursery has broken her leg and will be off until Easter, we are currently trying to get supply staff in.  Caroline one of our SLA’s is currently helping out.

  Head teacher recruitment is underway.  There is a meeting scheduled for tomorrow for the interview panel to go through the applications and select who they would like to invite for interview. Carolyne McDaid and Tracey Henderson our Link Officer will be in attendance as well as an elected member of Stirling Council.   Kerry and Franca will attend representing the Parent Council. The interviews are scheduled for the end of the month and we hope to find out the successful candidate after the Easter Holidays.

Validated Self Evaluation 

  Seven colleagues visited our school and carried out a validation, they also met with four parents as well as some of the children.  We received very positive feedback, some of which was:
· Pupils conducted themselves in a very polite well-mannered way

· Strong teamwork and professional dialogue

· Trusting relationships were demonstrated

· They were impressed to see that pupils could engage in different languages
The next steps is to incorporate this into our school Improvement plan, we will revisit this when the new Headteacher is in place.  We will also hold a School Improvement planning session where parents can be involved. 

Bikeability
  Dates are imminent, this will begin in March. Children who will receive training are from P4 through to P7 

Pupil Equity Fund 

  This year this fund has supported an additional SLA, who concentrates mainly on Children who are frequently late for school or have low attendance.  We have also purchased new reading materials for early readers and some for upper primary. Chrome books for the upper primary have also been bought.  

  Last year we had £42,000, this year it will be £37,000.  We have not yet spent all of this year’s money, this can be kept until June. 
  Next session we are going to be recruiting a health and wellbeing officer, this was something Cowie, East Plean and Bannockburn also expressed an interest in doing.  The officer will focus on many children, some of which will have had home-life concerns that are impacting on their school day and their learning. We also plan on softening the feel of our meeting room and turning it into a wellbeing hub for Parents and Children. 

Drainage Problems

  The PTA have been in discussions with Mr McArthur via Mrs Samphier about getting a company in to investigate and help drainage problems in the school field.  

Interactive white boards – we have bought three.
Chromebooks – now have 20

Laptops – now have 20

End of term – Final 4 days

  Reading will be the focus, we will also have an egg decorating competition. 

Helping Hands
  Miss Scott is still encouraging the P6 pupils to support younger children in the playgroup

 Pupil’s Parliament 

  New House Captains will be elected for the remainder of the year. 
Credit Union 

  We have a new School rep, Rebecca, who will be coming in on Thursday to get the first steps in motion.  We will be looking for parent volunteers to run it but we will begin it with an SLA.  

School Closures 

  The decision to close the School during the bad weather was a council decision.  Thanks to the PTA, there was amazing community spirit shown to clear the snow from the school to get it open again.
6. Breakfast Club Discussion (Carol)

  Carol has been looking into this.  There are 2 models for the way breakfast clubs are run.  It was suggested that if Braehead was to set up a breakfast club we may follow the same model as St Mary’s primary.  This was initially set up as a trial where they charged every child £2.50. Now after the trial there are about 30 children going, and they were able to decrease this charge to £1.50 per child making it more affordable to more parents.  

  We would require someone from catering services to make the breakfast, and also have 1 member of staff per 25 children.  

  An idea was to have an activity trolley, where a SLA would do activities with the children after breakfast.  
  It is not really certain at this moment in time exactly how many parents would like to see this happen, and exactly what they are looking for from a breakfast club.  It was decided that to determine this, we need to survey parents to find out exactly what it is they want (if anything). We also need to be mindful of the current childcare provisions available in the community as we wouldn’t want to put local childminders out of business. Carol will draw up a draft questionnaire and bring along to the next meeting for further discussion. 
7. Info for new P1 Parents re PC/PTA (Carol)

  The PTA have been discussing updating the welcome pack to give new parents an understanding of what it is the PTA and parent council do, and to let parents know how they can get involved with the school. 

  Carol thought it would be a good idea for both groups to do this together.

  Kerry said the parent council budget may be able to contribute towards the cost of printing this brochure.  Another idea is to have a few pull up banners covering the main points that can be brought out at events such as parent’s evenings, school fetes, coffee mornings, etc. 

8. Any Other Parent Council Business

Head teacher Appointment 
  Carol has asked how exactly the parent council and PTA are getting involved in the recruitment of the new head teacher.  Carol feels that we should have been asked what it is parents are looking for. There was discussion on how recruitment has been dealt with in the past, and Carol stated that it should not be assumed that everyone knows how it has been previously done. 

  Carol mentioned that the parental involvement act covers representing parents and felt that  there should have been more detailed discussions on this, and more emphasis put on this, with parents being asked what they were looking for from the new Head Teacher. Amanda stated that this has been discussed in most of our recent meetings, and any update is always given in the head teachers report.

  Kerry explained that she and Franca are attending a meeting to go through all the potential applicants, and is liaising with Tracey Henderson, the link officer, who works for Stirling Council on this matter and that she will be guiding them through the process.  Carol asked how it was determined who from the Parent Council would represent the school at the interviews, she felt this should have been discussed beforehand as there may have been parents with particular skills that suited this. Kerry was invited as the chair, and Franca as the depute and both have been involved in previous interviews for DHT positions so are familiar with the process. Elaine said that having Kerry & Franca representing the Parent Council made sense and we trust them to represent the Parent Council fairly.
  Carol would like it noted in the minutes that she is disappointed in the way that this has been handled, and that there have not been proper discussions taken place with the parents regarding this. 

Swimming Gala 

  Elaine asked about us getting involved in the swimming gala as Braehead were not involved last year. The details come out around autumn.  We would need to assume that the parents and children will let us know if they feel they are competent enough to compete. 
  Mrs Samphier thinks this is a great idea and will look out for email notifications and communicate with active Stirling.

Burns Supper DVD

  Kerry asked if DVD’s would be available to purchase. Mrs Samphier will check. 

P7 Leavers Party

  Kerry asked what was happening with the fundraising for this and what was planned for this year. They usually like to raise enough money to cover the food and decorations. Some of the children have said that this year they would like hoodies as well.   Last year the P7’s set up small stalls at the summer fete so this could be done again. Another idea would be for them to hold a fun day like in previous years. It was agreed that the best thing to do would be to ask the children what they would like to do, and talk to teachers and house captains about it.  Last year the PTA topped up the money raised and they got an ice cream van which was a huge success.  

9. Date and time of next meeting

Wednesday 25th April 6pm 
